
Minor Message series 3 no. 10 
Susie & Julian at King’s Cross

We travelled with Simon to see our son Philip for his 50th birthday and met up at the 
King’s Cross complex. What did we see but this coffee venue, but unfortunately it wasn’t 
functioning that day! 
All is well here in Wirksworth, we are slowly unpacking the boxes and getting straight, 
also exploring the delights of the town.  
Our regards to all our friends in NWMMOC 
Susie and Julian 

Note: Click HERE for the history of Coal Drops Yard


https://www.gasholder.london/2018/10/16/coal-drops-yard-the-early-history/

